

## TUALATIN HILLS PARK & RECREATION DISTRICT

July 21, 2010

## RE: Paul & Verna Winkelman Park Master Plan Update & Neighborhood Meeting

Dear Neighbors,

Since we last met at the Neighborhood Meeting on June 8, 2010, the Paul & Verna Winkelman Park Master Plan has been slightly refined in preparation for a THPRD Board of Directors presentation.

During the final stages of refining the master plan, it was determined that in order to fully achieve multi-use programming for the sports field, a backstop screen should be added to the master plan. This proposed backstop screen would be constructed of black chain link fencing with additional netting attached to the top and the proposed location would be the NE corner of the multi-use field. This new amenity is being proposed as an addition to the master plan and is being provided to accommodate maiximum flexibility of the site for current and future use. Baseball/softball would be substituted with the current programmed sports, in the spring, should the demand dictate it. The new proposed programming schedule would be from March to early July and mid August to early October. Please see the attached master plan showing the location of the proposed backstop screen.

Please join us for an additional neighborhood meeting to discuss the potential inclusion of the backstop screen to the master plan. The meeting will be held on Thursday, August 12, 2010 at the Nature Park Interpretive Center on Millikan Way. The meeting will be held in the Beaver Den room at 6:30 P.M.

The revised project schedule has the Paul & Verna Winkelman Park Master Plan going to the THPRD Board of Directors, for approval, on September 13, 2010.

Should you have any further questions, please feel free to contact Nicole Paulsen at 503-629-6305 ext 2911 or at <a href="mailto:npaulsen@thprd.org">npaulsen@thprd.org</a>. You can also visit <a href="mailto:www.thprd.org/bondprojects">www.thprd.org/bondprojects</a> for additional project information.

Sincerely,

David Lewis

Tualatin Hills Park & Recreation District Park Planner

CC: Steve Gulgren, ASLA, Superintendent of Planning and Development Hal Bergsma, Director of Planning

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT